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The text reproduced below was prepared by the expert from the International 

Organization of Motor Vehicle Manufacturers (OICA). This document proposes to permit 

the usage of the calibration and maintenance intervals from UN GTR No. 15 for test facilities 
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 I. Proposal 

In the 05, 06 & 07 series of amendments, Annex 4A, Appendix 3, Paragraph 2., amend to 

read: 

"2.  Calibration procedures 

For test and measurement equipment that is compliant with the technical 

requirements of UN GTR No. 15, the maintenance and calibration 

requirements described in that UN GTR may be followed, in all other 

cases the following requirements shall apply:" 

II. Justification 

1. UN GTR No. 15 has brought all maintenance and calibration requirements up to date 

reflecting the capabilities of state-of-the-art equipment. 

2. Most laboratories have been or will be updated to be capable of testing to UN GTR 

No. 15 but will still be used for testing to NEDC for the foreseeable future. 

3. In order to remove the risk that equipment has to be calibrated more often than 

necessary, UN Regulation No. 83 should be updated to recognise the equipment in WLTP 

capable laboratories. 

    

 

 


